
   Please Give to Our Staff 

Appreciation Christmas Fund 

  The Staff-Pastor Parish Relations 

Committee would like to invite you to make 

a gift to the Staff Appreciation Fund. Each year we take a special offering to 

be divided among the non-clergy staff of our church: Ashley Turner, Rick 

Galyean, Joyce Palmer, Steve Guerrant, Calli Shell, David Barker and Jan 

Tate. 

  Our goal is to collect these gifts by Sunday December 10th, so that an 

extra check can be included in the December 15th payroll. Please make 

checks out to CASH and note in the memo field that the check is for Staff 

Appreciation or Staff Christmas Gift. You may also enclose cash in an 

envelope marked with either of these designation. Due to IRS regulations, 

you will not be able to receive a deduction for the gift you make for this 

special offering. 

 

  We extend a warm Trinity 

welcome to Mary Baker our 

District Lay Leader. She will be 

sharing God’s Word with us this 

morning. Please lift her up in 

your prayers. 

 

Sponsors are 

Needed for the 

Advent 

Bulletins 

  It would be nice if we could print our Advent and Christmas Eve 

bulletins in color. If you would like to sponsor one or more of these 

bulletins. Please contact the church office. 

 

Words of Encouragement for 

Evan Clark 

   If you would like to take a 

moment to send Evan some 

words of encouragement and let him know his is in our thoughts and 

prayers, his address is: 9830 Sharptown Rd., Mardela Springs, MD 

21837. 
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Scan this QR Code to be taken to 

our Online Giving Portal. 

Mary Baker 

District Lay Leader 

 



 

Pastor Goodman will be taking some vacation 
time this week.  The schools are on break and 
he and the family (maybe not Jacob-depends on 
football) will be going to Tennessee for time at 
his mom’s. Our District Lay Leader, Mary Baker 
will be delivering the morning message today. If 
there is an emergency, then please call him at 
(304) 960-4438. 

 

The Promise of a King 

Sunday December 10 

During the Worship Service 

 

The Choir has been working hard since 

August and would love to have a large 

crowd to enjoy the music. Be sure to 

invite everyone you know to come be 

touched by this musical performance! 

Don’t forget that each month we are going to 
Restock the Shelves for the Union Middle 
School BackPack Program with a specific kind 
of food. For the month of November, the food 
item is cans of Chicken Noodle Soup. Please be 
sure to get cans with pop tops so that the 
children can easily open them. 

Sunday  

December 3rd 

2:00 pm 

Join us for a Hot Chocolate Give Away  

at the Town of Big Stone Gap  

Christmas Parade! 

Thursday  

Nov 30 

 

The Great Cookie Caper 

Dec 3 &4 

December Fellowship Supper 

December 7 at 6:30 pm 


